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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 11, 1974

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT
FROM: PHILLIP AREEDA Q%\ .

SUBJECT: LARRY SILBERMAN

In connection with the change in the Attorney Generalship, I
recommend that you visit with, or at least telephone, Larry
Silberman. You might want to make the following points with
him.

1) I want you to know that Attorney General Saxbe will
be leaving.

2) Ialso want you to know that I have the highest regard
for your work as Deputy Attorney General. People in
other Departments and my own staff who work with you
have nothing but praise for your intelligence, judgment
and cooperativeness.

3) You were one of the few people that I considered
carefully for the post of Attorney General. In the end I
have decided to offer the post to Ed Levi who, as you
doubtless know, is the former Dean of the University of
Chicago Law School and now President of that University.
(But, of course, this decision is not entirely final until
all the checks have been completed. )

4) It is because I have decided to appoint someone else that
I wanted to be sure to tell you personally how highly I value
your work and how grateful I have been for your help.



5) I certainly hope you will stay on as Deputy

Attorney General--at least for a reasonable transition
period. But, in whatever capacity, this Administration
certainly needs your continued help.





